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City of Pompano Beach, Florida
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MEMORANDUM

TO: City of Pompano Beach Commission
FROM: Russell Ketchem, Director of Solid Waste Servi
COPY: Greg Harrison, City Manager

SUBJECT:  Hauling Contract

DATE: 8 December 2021 — Updated 5 January 2022

At the October 12" 2021 Commission Meeting, the commission approved the ranking order for the
RFP and authorized City staff to negotiate a contract with the highest ranked company, Coastal Waste
and Recycling, Inc. Even though Coastal proposed a $29.89 monthly household residential rate, staff
was able to negotiate the rate to $24.98 (Note: Current household residential rate is $20.37) per month.
Please be advised that the rate is subject to an annual price change, per the contract.

The contract also provides for; annual scholarship commitment of $10,000; annual environmental art
commitment of $5,000; 100 portable toilets a year for City events; annual emergency assistance to
Pompano Beach residents of $25,000; and annual environmental school club commitment: $5,000.

The Solid Waste Services department is proposing executing the contract with Coastal Waste &
Recycling for hauling services, commencing October 1% 2022. The current contract with Waste
Management expires September 30th 2022. The proposed contract will allow for up to four additional
five (5) year term extensions.

UPDATE

There were three amendments/corrections to the contract from the first to the second reading. They are
minor in nature and are listed below:



Page 9... Article 2. TERM... Section 2.2

The term of this Agreement shall be a five (5) year contract with the option for the parties to renew for
up to an additional two (2), ten (10) year terms, with mutual agreement between parties. All contract
renewal options shall occur by amendment with City Commission Approval. A notice of 18 months

must be given in writing if Franchise Collector does not wish to renew this agreement and/or under the

current terms.

This amendment will require the contract to go before the City Commission for renewal; and removes
the obligation for the City to provide to the hauler an 18 month notice not to renew this agreement.

Page 43... Section 19.8

First sentence: This Agreement may be terminated pursuant to Article 17.4.4... corrected to 17.3.4

A simple typo.



